
Healthcare professionals Patients and public

Home Contact us Stay connected

About us How we regulate Safety information Committees Conferences and education

Media Centre

In Inspection and 
standards

Good Manufacturing 
Practice

News and hot topics

Background

GMP-GDP Consultative 
Committee

Guidance and legislation

Risk-based inspections

The inspection process

Frequently asked 
questions

Good Distribution Practice

Good Clinical Practice

Good Clinical Practice for 
Clinical Laboratories

Good Laboratory Practice

Good Pharmacovigilance 
Practice

Risk-based inspection 
programme for good practice 
inspections

British Pharmacopoeia

Medicines testing

Home How we regulate Medicines Inspection and standards Good Manufacturing Practice

16 December 2013
The MHRA is setting an expectation that pharmaceutical manufacturers, importers and contract laboratories, 
as part of their self-inspection programme must review the effectiveness of their governance systems to ensure 
data integrity and traceability.

This aspect will be covered during inspections from the start of 2014, when reviewing the adequacy of self 
inspection programmes in accordance with Chapter 9 of EU GMP.

It is also expected that in addition to having their own governance systems, companies outsourcing activities 
should verify the adequacy of comparable systems at the contract acceptor.

The MHRA invites companies that identify data integrity issues to contact: GMPInspectorate@mhra.gsi.gov.uk
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